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The unpredictability that has characterizes the health situation since spring 2020 has forced 
us to change the organization of the CPLF which was to be held in Jerusalem in May 2020 and 
which we had initially postponed until May 2021. 
In order for the congress to take place, the organizers as well as the team in charge of the 
technical aspects had to be innovative. 
  
A "Studio" was rented in Paris to set up the Congress platform. Technically, it will be mixed: a 
physical platform from which colleagues and guests who have the possibility to be in Paris will 
be able to speak, and a virtual platform on a large screen installed in the studio behind the 
physical platform, on which speakers who cannot join the studio will appear. 
  
This mixed platform, physical and virtual, will be spread to all those registered for the 
congress. 
They will therefore receive on their computer a single image which will bring together the two 
platforms, material and virtual. 
This innovative method will make it possible to broadcast the Congress in several languages 
and to ensure a double interactivity, “live” via a “chat” and “deferred” by questions and 
comments sent to the Congress by a specific e-mail. 
Discussion forums will facilitate exchanges between participants, rapporteurs and scientific 
secretaries. 
In order to respond to the jet lag, all registrants will receive a Replay recording as the congress 
unfolds. 
Additional information will be sent to all registrants. 
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